Rochford & Southend East Constituency Labour Party (CLP)
Annual General Meeting

Bellevue Baptist Church Saturday 8th July 2017, 2.30pm
Chairs opening remarks (Matt Dent)

Matt covered the excellent general election campaign and thanked all who helped with a superb effort, with special thanks to Ashley Dalton (Candidate) and Ian Gilbert (Agent) and to all others who helped to almost halve James Duddridge’s majority. Matt also thanked everyone for their support during his tenure as CLP Chair, from which he is voluntarily stepping down.
Treasurer’s report

Ashley Dalton as the outgoing Treasurer presented the annual report and accounts to members and that has been circulated as a separate document. It was ratified by the members.
Election of CLP Executive officers / Co-ordinators for 2017 / 2018
Speeches were made, questions to nominees asked and replied to and the officers were elected after votes counted and independent scrutiny. The details are as follows, giving candidates and the result of the votes where they were taken.
Executive Committee

Chair: Ashley Dalton, Mike Fieldhouse

Ashley Dalton elected

In accordance with that result and party rules, Ashley Dalton took over chairing the meeting from Matt Dent at that point in the meeting.
Vice chair (Membership): Anne Jones, Helen McDonald

Helen McDonald elected

Vice chair (Campaigns): Ian Gilbert, Louie Stevens

Ian Gilbert elected

Secretary: Martin Berry, Paul Stygal

Martin Berry elected

Treasurer: Des Heemskerk, Julian Ware-Lane
Des Heemskerk elected
Women’s officer: Jes Phillips, Maxine Sadza

Maxine Sadza elected

Functional officers / Co-ordinators

Campaigns Co-ordinator: Janet Phillips, Jim Riel

Jim Riel elected

Press Officer: Matt Dent, Mike Smith
Mike Smith elected
Fundraising Officer: Anna Ingram

Anna Ingram elected uncontested

BAME Officer: Matthew Barber, Maxine Sadza
(Maxine Sadza’s nomination withdrawn after elected as Women’s Officer)
Matt Barber elected uncontested
Disabilities officer: Rachel Heemskerk

Rachel Heemskerk elected uncontested
Youth & Student Officer: Henry McCaffrey-Williams

Henry McCaffrey-Williams elected uncontested
LGBT Officer: Robert Walliker

Robert Walliker Elected uncontested

TULO (Trades Union Liaison Officer): Ian Pope
Ian Pope elected uncontested

IT Officer: Tom Curtis

Tom Curtis elected uncontested
Political Education Officer: Vic Hobson
Vic Hobson elected uncontested
European Liaison Officer: Mike Fieldhouse
Mike Fieldhouse elected uncontested
Auditors: Daniel Cowan, Ian Pope

Daniel Cowan & Ian Pope both elected uncontested
Essex Labour Campaign Forum Delegates (up to four): Lydia Hyde
Lydia Hyde elected uncontested. Three posts remain but there was insufficient time to conduct an election with nominations from the floor. The election for the three remaining posts was therefore held over.

Next meeting dates
It was agreed to continue to meet on alternate first Tuesdays and Saturdays, evenings and afternoons respectively every two months, with the next all-member meeting on Tuesday 12th September. Venue to be arranged and booked by the Secretary and to be published on the web page (www.southendlabour.com/rse_meeting_notice) and whenever possible notified to members who have not supplied email addresses.

The Chair declared the meeting closed at 4.55pm
